Hazelton, Laura

From: pwhitley

Sent: 17 January 2021 19:58

To: Hazelton, Laura

Cc: I - ricio Thomas

Subject: OBJECTION : 2020/5850/L and 2020/5789/A Terrace Around First Floor Horse

Hospital, Stables Market

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra
care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Laura Hazelton,
| write as a resident of Harmood Street to object to the terrace area proposed around the Horse Hospital.

The Horse Hospital, Stables Yard is a listed Grade II* structure for principally its architectural interest and
intactness, as well as being part of a historic group value. It is designated as being a fine example of a C19
industrial stabling complete with horse ramps and interior fittings, including stalls, mangers and hay racks,
and an important component of the Camden Goods Depot, one of the most complete groups of C19
railway buildings and associated canal structures in England. A strong part of this historic interest quality is
its relationship with the listed wall that surrounds it.

At present, there are tacky makeshift stalls surrounding the face of this magnificent tribute to our
industrial heritage, but at least one can see the top part of the main building.




This proposal would completely obscure the main building, and make permanent the harm to its heritage
quality that are caused by the temporary stall structures. This complete obscuring would cause substantial
harm to the setting of this grade II* structure, which harm is not offset by any public benefit from the
development.
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| urge you to reject this application.
Kimd Regards
Paul Whitley

11 Harmood Street.



